THE
ASHGABAT AMBASSADOR OF THE COMMONWEALTH OF AUSTRALIA

TIMES PRESENTED A CREDENTIAL

On June 12, 2024, the Chairperson of the Mejlis of Turkmenistan, Dunyagozel Gulmanova,
accepted credential from the Ambassador Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary of the
Commonwealth of Australia, Mr. John William Geering.

On behalf of the Esteemed President of Turkmenistan Serdar Berdimuhamedov, the
Chairperson of the Mejlis congratulated the Ambassador on his appointment to a
responsible position and wished him success in his work aimed at strengthening friendly
relations developing on a bilateral and multilateral basis, as well as effective interstate
dialogue.

During the conversation, Ambassador was introduced to the priorities of the domestic and
foreign policy of Turkmenistan, which consistently implements a peace-loving strategy in
the international arena based on the principles of positive neutrality, equal and mutually
beneficial partnership.

During the meeting, the parties emphasized the importance of the results achieved in the
development of cooperation in the trade-economic, cultural-humanitarian fields, as well as
at the parliamentary level.
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